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I. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting for the LIAB was called to order by LIAB Chairman, Henry Knawls at 10:10 AM.

Board Members Present:  Henry Knawls, Roberto Haro,  Maggie Cuadros, Katherine McKenney, Steve Rutledge, Karen Lindh, and Susan Brown (who joined at 10:25 AM).  Quorum Present.

Public Members Present:  Dennis Guido, Don Wood, Bob Ramirez, Fred Sebold, Jim O’Bannon, Bob Ramirez, Pete Zanzot, William Parker, Donna Jones-Moore, Lou Estrella, Lori Luna, Roxanne Figueroa, Will Nelson, Eddie Jimenez, May Wait 

Commission Staff Present: Colleen Sullivan, Larissa Enriquez, Zaida Amaya, Terrie Tannehill, Josie Webb, Donna Wagoner (by teleconference)

II. REVIEW OF MINUTES, APPROVAL (Document Index #2)
Due to necessary corrections and revisions, Chairman, Henry Knawls, deferred the approval of the draft April 11 & 12, 2000 minutes until the 5-3-00 or 5-23-00 LIAB Meeting. 

III. PUBLIC COMMENT 

Bob Burt, of ICA, informed that his comments regarding the Needs Assessment were available for review. 

IV. UPDATES AND STATUS REPORTS

A. Chair Report

Knawls informed that he had yet to meet with Commissioner Lynch and would be scheduling a meeting.  McKenney stated her meeting with Commissioner Lynch was on 5-10-00.

Knawls requested an update regarding the LIAB bylaws.  Larissa Enriquez, of the CPUC Energy Division, reported that the bylaws were with the CPUC Legal Division.  McKenney requested to see a copy. Wagoner, via teleconference, informed that the Energy Division could not release the draft bylaws until Legal Division had completed its review.  McKenney requested that a Board member be given the opportunity to review the bylaws with Legal before it is given to the public.  Wagoner stated that it might be possible for Board member, Steve Rutledge, to perform the review. 

1. Review Board Expenditures (Document Index #5)

McKenney reviewed Document #5 (Financial Tracking) McKenney made the following suggestions: “sub-contractor notetaker” was inappropriate under the “room fees and refreshments” category and requested Sullivan to move such costs to “technical consultants and professional services”.  McKenney also requested Sullivan to round the budget figure according to the required expenditures and stated she would schedule a meeting with Sullivan to discuss the future budget. 

· McKenney requested to delete Errors and Omissions Insurance.

· Wagoner informed that the budget is a month to month continuation of the 1999 budget and will remain the same until the Commission issues a decision regarding the Board’s year 2000 budget proposal.  The proposed decision addressing the Board’s budget submittal may be distributed this week.  
B.  Technical Committee (Progress Report on Standardized Manuals & Selection Criteria)

1. Proposed Decision on PY 2000 programs

Don Wood, of San Diego Gas and Electric (SDG&E), reported that the TC had a brainstorming session during its 4-18-00 & 4-19-00 meeting on the Needs Assessment and discussed ALJ Gottstein’s proposed decision (PD) on Program Year (PY) 2000.  Wood encouraged the Board to review the TC’s meeting notes as the Board drafts their comments. Dennis Guido, of PG&E, stated that Enriquez would distribute his 4-25-00 LIAB TC meeting notes that indicates some of the TC’s comments, and noted that the notes were supplemental to the CPUC Staff’s minutes.  Knawls agreed for Enriquez to forward the TC’s formal draft meeting minutes by next week.

Burt stated that what he saw as a consensus decision in the TC meeting was that the implementation of the PD’s orders should be made a coherent part of the ongoing WIS study already in progress rather than attempt to follow each of the ordering paragraphs as separate tasks.  Wood agreed that a number of tasks put forward in the PD towards the Utilities overlap and duplicate the tasks ordered by the 3-22-00 Assigned Commissioner’s Ruling (ACR).  Wood suggests that such tasks be folded into the standardization project.  In addition, Wood reported that the PD mandates new studies and reports that go beyond standardization. According to Wood, the Utilities are fully loaded with the standardization effort and was concerned that these new pilot projects and studies would divert resources away from the standardization project.  Wood could not see how the standardization schedule could be accomplished by 9-1-00, along with the projects called for by the PD, as well as participating in the development of the Needs Assessment Study. 

Burt suggested that one of the Board’s principle comments should state that these tasks overlap and should be integrated, but that deadlines for the tasks should also be left to the Assigned Commissioner so that the Commissioner can integrate them properly. 

Josie Webb, of CPUC ORA, discussed her concerns regarding costs involved for new reports, studies, and pilots.  She questioned if the budget will be expanded to support these projects so that quality service is not taken away from the low-income programs.  Webb stated that the Board needs to address this issue.  Wood’s concern was that the energy of the individuals and the costs of doing the new studies and reports would come out of funds that would otherwise be going to low-income homes. 

Wagoner, via teleconference, asked everyone to keep in mind the objectives that the Commission wants to achieve.  She informed that the Commission wants to be reassured, through the methodologies that are being developed, that the current programs are being administered and implemented in the most cost-efficient and best manner possible.  While recognizing it will take a lot of work in standardizing the programs and developing some reporting mechanism that will provide such assurances to the Commission, if participants desire to delay the schedule, the only alternative the Commission may have is to require competitive bidding in the interim until all the work can be done.  Knawls agreed that the issue of whether or not there should be competitive bidding should follow after completion of the Needs Assessment.  Donna Jones-Moore, of Southern California Company (SoCalGas), agreed with Wood and Burt that the methodologies in the PD may not be properly applied.

Wood expressed concerns how a Pay for Performance program project could be implemented when performance criteria are not even in place.  Wood recognized that a request for performance criteria was made through the recent ACR issued 4-28-00, Document #9 (ACR Regarding Standardization of Reporting Requirements and Utility Administrative Costs for Low-Income Assistance Programs). Wood stated that there were no clear LIEE performance criteria based on AB 1393 and PUC Code 2790 to determine if one is performing or not. Wood indicated that measured actual customer bill savings, which is what’s mentioned in the PD, which does not seem sufficient under the law to do a Pay for Performance pilot.  Discussion was heard on customer bill savings.

Knawls asked Wagoner if the Commission, in their forthcoming decision, could 1) indicate that some issues will require more time to work on; and 2) delegate authority to the Assigned Commissioner to prioritize some of the redundant and overlapping orders & issues that seem to be in the works currently.  Wagoner stated that it is possible for the Commission to delegate scheduling issues to the Assigned Commissioner.  A discussion was heard regarding the ALJ’s intent and the issue of accountability.   Webb stated that the real issue is timing and that the same individuals currently working on these projects will be burnt out with the current schedule.  She stressed that the goal is to come up with a quality low-income program, not based on the cheapest cost but a reasonable cost. 

Discussion was heard on cost-effectiveness and how it needed to be addressed in the comments.  Lindh stated that the Board can suggest that methodological works should be undertaken at this point, but the final determination on cost effectiveness needs to be weighed in on all the information that is delivered, including the Needs Assessment. Knawls asked if there were any board members opposed to recommending that that the Assigned Commissioner have more flexibility in the issue of prioritization.  McKenney had some concerns and thought there may be some risks involved but could not fully articulate the reasons at the moment.

After discussion, the Board agreed to limit its comments on the PD to two issues: one procedural, one substantive.

Motion by Lindh: With respect to the procedural issues, that the Board’s comments include these points:

· that the Board agrees with the PD that if the LIEE programs are not put out to competitive bid, some other methodology has to be developed to measure accountability;

· that some of the methodologies being proposed in Ordering Paragraph 10, including calculation of bill savings and overall and per unit expenditures for LIEE should be integrated by the Assigned Commissioner into ongoing standardization efforts, such as the WIS Policies and Procedures review; and that the Assigned Commissioner prioritize all these efforts to ensure that tasks are undertaken in a systematic manner and in the correct order, reducing the strain on both technical staff and financial resources;

· that the Board believes that the utilities’ resources should not be diverted from ongoing standardization efforts in order to review performance from previous program years;

· that acceptance of the AEAP cost-effectiveness standards for low income programs is premature until after the standardization, measurement and evaluation protocols, and the Needs Assessment process have been completed.

· and that the dollars used to fund these standardization and measurement and evaluation efforts should not be taken from the LIEE program budget. 

Upon discussion of the motion, a concern was raised about how these efforts should be paid for.  McKenney suggested an amendment to the motion, which was accepted by Lindh:

· that either the utilities’ LIEE PY 2000 budget be increased or expenditures tracked, with costs recovered in a subsequent budget year.

Seconded by Brown, no abstentions.  Motion approved 7-0-0 (Knawls, Haro, Lindh, Brown, McKenney, Rutledge, and Cuadros).

C. Legislative Updates

Board Secretary, Karen Lindh, reported the following:

· Deadline to have all bills introduced this session through the policy committee is 4-28-00

· Reliability is a key topic in Energy arena; Secretary of Energy, Bill Richardson, held a summit last Friday in Sacramento and brought together a variety of groups (Utilities, Independent System Operator, consumer, Latino Issues Forum, etc.) to discuss the issue. 

· The Legislature continues to discuss the Public Goods Charge (PGC) issue, with amendments to go into two measures:

Assemblyman Wright will use AB 995 (currently before the Senate Energy Committee) and

Senator Sher is using SB 1194 (currently at the Assembly Utilities Committee).

These bills are designed to be identical to address funding for energy efficiency, renewables, and research & development demonstration programs. Low-income programs are not included. 

· Assemblyman Keeley moved his Hydro bills out of Assembly Natural Resources Committee, but both bills are stalled in Utilities & Commerce.

· SB 1408 by Senator Alarcon, dealing with environmental justice issues, provides grants to non-profit community-based organizations in order to procure technical resources necessary to participate before an energy efficiency siting process or similar CEQA process done by another agency.  The bill passed the Senate Environmental Quality Committee and is pending a vote in Senate Appropriations.  

· SB 1622 Senator Alarcon requires the California Energy Commission (CEC) to use the federal environmental justice guidelines when siting new powerplants.   The bill passed the Senate Environmental Quality Committee and has been forwarded to Senate Appropriations.  Lindh believed that this bill would require more work in order to be consistent with SB 115. 

·  SB 1939 by Senator Alarcon requires municipal and irrigation districts to provide specific range of funding for low-income programs.  Testimony was taken on 4-25-00 was not voted upon.

· Other bills did not make the first-cut and were pulled off the calendar, which will now require waivers in order to continue under this session.

Knawls asked for Public Comment. Wood provided information about SB 1388, a bill by Senator Peace that deals with powerplant siting. A new provision calls for utilities to provide residential and small commercial customers with real-time-of-use meters.  Discussion was heard.

D. Legal Division Updates

Refer to notes under Item IV. E. 

E. CPUC Updates

Sullivan reported the following CPUC updates:

· Legal Division requested a 45-day extension to complete the revision of the Board’s bylaws, which will be circulated for public comment.  Wes Franklin approved the extension and the due date for the bylaws is now 6-1-00.

· The proposed decision (PD) on PY2000 was issued on 4-18-00 and will be distributed today.  (Sullivan stated that the Commission would like the Board’s input, which can be discussed during this meeting session.  Sullivan offered to finalize/submit the Board’s comments by the due date of 5-8-00). 

· Commissioner Neeper’s office issued an ACR on 4-28-00 regarding the Standardization of Reporting Requirements and Utility Administrative Costs for Low-Income Assistance Programs

· A joint Energy Division/LIAB/LIAB TC Needs Assessment Workshop will be held 5-30-00 & 

5-31-00, 10am-4pm, at the PG&E Pacific Energy Center in San Francisco.  (McKenney requested Legal Division to determine how the Board can be in full compliance with Bagley-Keene and suggested for the workshop to be noticed).  Vice-Chair, Roberto Haro asked how many Board members had planned to attend the workshop.  Board Member, Steve Rutledge, responded by stating he would attend both days while McKenney stated she may attend). 

· LIAB WIS Manual comments are due 6-9-00. 

Knawls asked for public comment.  Discussion was heard regarding comments to be made on the PY2000 PD.  Board member, Susan Brown, raised the cost-effectiveness issue. Brown commented that the Commission and the Legislature have repeatedly stayed away from a true cost-effectiveness test because it has not worked and Brown believes does not comply with AB1393. With respect to the Commissioner, McKenney suggested language to address the timing issue and requested the Board indicate its preference that scheduling matters be delegated to the Assigned Commissioner.  McKenney stressed that there is one goal when implementing the cost-effectiveness tool in the general assessment for the AEAP, but when looking at implementing low-income programs, one should be advised that there will be balancing considerations when using cost-effectiveness judgement on a low-income program consideration to AB 1393 should be given when using any cost effectiveness judgement (consistent with AB 1393).  Rutledge noted that this might be a legislative issue.   Public comment was heard from Burt who informed that the original legislation had been left unchanged which stated that both cost-effectiveness and hardship should be considered. Wagoner suggested several approaches in looking at cost-effectiveness in terms of low income energy efficiency programs- 1) one method could be used for calculating shareholder benefits and 2) another could measure the cost-effectiveness of the measure for evaluating the continuance of a measure in terms of customer bill savings that would be balanced by other concerns such as safety or hardship. Although McKenney thought it was a point well taken, she did not feel the Board would have to take it this far. 

McKenney stated that the Board volunteers would draft 1 or 2 paragraphs, which will be turned in to Sullivan.  Brown urged those with specific concerns and suggested language, like Burt, to share ideas they would like to see incorporated in the Board’s comments.  

F. Utility Updates 

No new updates were presented from the Utilities.  Wagoner asked if a decision was made in hiring consultants for the outreach pilots. Jones-Moore informed that no decisions had been made as the Utilities were currently in a negotiation process that will conclude on 5-15-00.  She also indicated that the LIAB would receive a presentation by the Utilities at its next Board meeting (5-23-00 or 5-24-00).  Jones-Moore confirmed that the Utilities were still on track in implementing the program on 6-1-00. 

G. Critical Path Update (Document Index #3 & #4)

Sullivan reviewed Document #3 (Calendar of Events Since Last Meeting): 

· The Final Report to the Utilities on the WIS Standardization Report was due 5-1-00.  

Sullivan reviewed Document #4 (Critical Path):
· PD on PY2000 Program was issued 4-18-00

· Joint Utility Proposal on Standardization (Phase I) is due 5-10-00

· LIAB PY2001 submittal is due 5-10-00

· Next TC meeting will be held 5-16-00 & 5-17-00 in San Diego 

· Joint Energy Division/LIAB/LIAB TC Needs Assessment Workshop will be held 5-30-00 and 

5-31-00 

*Refer to notes under item IV. E. 

Discussion was heard regarding the upcoming workload and whether the 5/23 & 5/24 LIAB meeting should be scheduled as 1 day instead of a 2-day meeting.  No final decision was made.  

H. CARE Penetration Rates (Document Index #6)
Knawls noted that Jeff Beresini, of Pacific Gas & Electric (PG&E), provided PG&E’s 11th Annual Care Report to the Board in today’s meeting.  

Sullivan agreed with Knawls that a basic uniform formula on CARE Penetration Rates and CARE Expenditures still needs to be developed.  

V. OUTREACH PILOT PROPOSALS

Refer to Item IV. F.                               

VI. RESPONSE TO CPUC ORDERS ISSUED SINCE LAST MEETING

A. Review recent CPUC rulings

Refer to Item IV. E.  

B. Discuss any draft LIAB compliance filings resulting from recent orders

Refer to Item IV. E.

C. Discuss pending CPUC orders and potential LIAB comments on any draft orders. 

Refer to Item IV. E.

VII. PY 2001 PROGRAM & POLICY RECOMMENDATIONS

A. Discuss preparation of LIAB PY 2001 Program and Policy recommendations (Document Index #9)
The following recommendations under Document #9 (Planning for Program Year 20001 and Beyond: LIAB Discussion Points), included Lindh’s revisions. The comments are due 5-10-00.  Rutledge was the official note-taker and the comments were reviewed as follows:

Lindh stated accountability was discussed at last meeting and stated that Recommendation 7 & 8 were originally recommendations 3 & 4 which all dealt with measurement evaluation.  Lindh reviewed the changes she made regarding recommendations 3, 8, and 9. 

·  Recommendation #6- Rutledge asked if recommendation #6 should be taken out as there would be no time to do this and seemed more appropriate for 2002 and Beyond per an earlier discussion.   The Board will modify the language. The Discussion section was not changed.

· Recommendation #7- irrelevant sentences will be removed; a reference to consistency with the WIS/P&P recommendations will be added to discussion of Big Six. 

· Recommendation #5- The Board decided that if figures from each of the utilities are not available, reference to PG&E percentage figure will be struck. 

· Recommendation #8- No changes to recommendation. The discussion; pg.10, 2nd paragraph, will be deleted; the sentence “The process should work as follows” will be deleted and replaced. The Board will recommend that the Commission continue the current standardization process.  

· Recommendation #9- The Board decided to revise #9 to state that “The LIAB recommends to the Commission that an independent audit be conducted for the entire LIEE and CARE delivery systems by a contractor authorized by the Commission”. Webb asked when this would occur.  Knawls responded that it would be for the year 2001 and beyond. Webb was concerned with the timing issue and thought that money for the audits should not be spent until processes have been implemented and operable.  McKenney stated it was an exercise in futility for the Board to set a date unless they are talking about a program year target.  It was the consensus of the Board not to change the language.  

VIII. REVIEW CARE AND LIEE EXPENDITURES (Document Index #7 & 8)

IX. DISCUSSION OF RER MATERIALS ON STANDARDIZATION PROJECT (Document Index #10)

Wood began by thanking all members who have worked diligently on the Standardization Project and introduced Fred Sebold, Consultant of Regional Economic Research, who gave a presentation on the status of Phase 1 recommendations.

Sebold noted that a copy of the report, Document #10 (RER Material: LIEE Standardization Project Draft Report dated 4-17-00) and Document #12 (LIEE Standardization Project Public Comments on the Draft Phase 1 Report) were available for the Board’s review.  

For the presentation, Sebold reviewed Document #13 (RER & RHA PowerPoint Presentation).  
Sebold informed that specific recommendations relating to measure selection criteria, which were not included in Document # 10 (RER Material: LIEE Standardization Project Draft Report dated 4-17-00), will be included in the final report to be submitted at the end of the week Sebold further noted that a variety of other P&P such as income qualification, caps on minor home repairs, inspection policies, and CAS testing that are not covered in Phase I will be reviewed in Phase II.

Sebold introduced Dr. Jim O’Bannon, of RHA, who provided technical support in the development of standardizing the installation standards. O’Bannon reviewed the highlighted changes in installation standards, Chapter 5 of Document #10. 

O’Bannon stated that most of the time was spent revising language and making the standards consistent.  Every item in the standard is now a requirement.  O’Bannon commended everyone for doing a fantastic job.  

Sebold concluded the presentation and informed that RER will submit the final report to the Utilities on 5-5-00, which will eventually be submitted to CPUC on or before 5-10-00.  The Board will file its comments on 6-9-00 and Phase II will begin immediately.

Knawls asked for public comment. Wood & Burt commented on the great teamwork accomplished in this project.
X. 
AGENDA PLANNING FOR FUTURE MEETINGSS

Refer to LIAB minutes of 5-3-00.

XI.
MEETING ADJOURNED

The LIAB decided to continue discussing the PY2001 comments at the 5-3-00 meeting as well as review Lindh’s motion on the PD.  

Knawls adjourned the meeting at 3:15 PM. 

Note:  This location is wheelchair accessible. The meeting is open to the public. 
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